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Events

Oct 3 � District Foundation,
Membership, Public Image & Youth
Service Seminar (virtual)

Oct TBD � monthly District-wide
Facebook meeting

Oct 17 � PETS Orientation and Grants
training make-up session (virtual)

Oct 20 � Dunkin� Purple Pinkie Day for
Polio Eradication

Oct 24 � World Polio Day

Oct TBD� Rotary Leadership Institute
Level III (virtual)

Club Anniversaries

Knoxville
September 1st

North Knoxville
September 16th

Email stories about your club's projects and activities to 6780news@gmail.com.

District Governor's Message
We�re heading into the first turn, near the quarter-mile mark of our 2020-21
year. The first quarter continues to be challenging for us, yet our Rotarians
continue to find ways to provide service and to be engaged! You�ll see some of
these inspiring efforts in this month�s newsletter.

September is Basic Education and Literacy month in the Rotary calendar.
Worldwide today more than 775 million people over the age of 15 are illiterate.
That�s 17% of the world�s adult population. Rotary's goal is to strengthen the
capacity of communities to support basic education and literacy, reduce gender
disparity in education, and increase adult literacy. We support education for all
children and literacy for children and adults. To help make this happen,
Rotarians take action to empower educators to inspire learning at all ages by
mentoring students, training teachers, and working with local advocates to offer
community literacy programs. District 6780 clubs traditionally have been strong

supporters of educational efforts at all levels, and feedback from my club visits is that our clubs will continue their literacy
efforts, with several clubs looking to expand their services once the pandemic subsides.

As many of you know, Karen and I like to travel, for pleasure, for Rotary, and to see family. Like everyone else, our
travel has all been on hold for several months now, so we�re diving into the old pictures from time to time. I�ll be
sharing some of our favorites each month � after all, I don�t want to see my same face all the time (and neither do
you). This month we have a picture from an elephant sanctuary in Thailand in late 2016. Yes, you can get fairly close to
some of the elephants, and yes, the baby elephants are adorable.

Thank you all for staying positive and being engaged! Your spirit continues to bring hope and support for those in need,
both locally and around the world.

District Governor Ron and Karen

African Region Pronounced Polio Free
The World HealthOrganization (WHO) on 25 August announced that transmission of the
wild poliovirus has officially been stopped in all 47 countries of its African region. This is a
historic and vital step toward global eradication of polio, Rotary�s top priority.
After decades of hard-won gains in the region, Rotary and its partners in the Global Polio
Eradication Initiative (GPEI) � WHO, U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention,
UNICEF, the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation, and Gavi, the vaccine alliance � are
proclaiming the milestone an achievement in public health. They offer it as proof that
strong commitment, coordination, and perseverance can rid the world of polio.

Rotaractors to Join Positive Peace Workshop
Past District Governor Jim Roxlo has been designated as one of 26 Rotary Positive Peace Activators (PPAs) for North
America, and he is developing a virtual peace workshop for Rotaract Clubs in the United States. He is working with
Patricia Shafer, a PPA and Rotary Peace Fellow from Charlotte, North Carolina. They have invited Rotaract Clubs to select
a team of members who will go through the workshop together. The workshop will include three parts:

1. Preparation, including four hours of on-line study of the Eight Pillars of Peace and other positive peace
frameworks.

2. Sixteen hours of interactive virtual instruction/workshop (1Q2021).
3. Mentored development of a team action peace project.

The experience will equip Rotaractors with skills to develop and implement peace projects incorporating Positive Peace
and the Eight Pillars of Peace framework adapted from Rotary strategic partner Institute for Economics & Peace (IEP).
District 6780 is sponsoring a Global Grant to fund the workshop so there is little or no cost for the Rotaractors. If you
want to know more about the workshop or Positive Peace, contact Jim!

Dunkin' Donut Purple Pinkie Day Set for October 20
World Polio Day is just around the corner so it's time to kick off the 2020 Dunkin' Donut Purple Pinkie Day for Polio
Eradication that will be held on Tuesday, October 20.

Available for download are three files: The first is a flyer that describes the Purple Pinkie Donut Project and several
options available for placing your orders. The other two files are optionalworksheets that
can be used to place group orders or make donations.

There are a few changes from last year:

1. Several additional Rotary Districts have joined us as we expand the project to cover
all of Tennessee, Alabama, and Northern Mississippi.

2. Our goal is to raise $1,000,000 to End Polio Now! � $540,000 from District 6780.
3. On October 20 each Dunkin' Donut location will have a quantity of Purple Pinkie

Donuts available for walk-up customers to purchase, either individually or in boxes.
However, to ensure adequate supply with minimal waste, we are strongly
encouraging Rotarians, friends and families to pre-order, and we've made it easy for
everyone to do that (details on the back of the flyer).

4. Rotarians who participate in The Purple Pinkie Donut Project using any of the options described on the flyer will
receive Paul Harris Fellow and Eradicator Club recognition for their contributions; however, we can only track pre-
orders. This is in part to encourage pre-orders, but also because orders placed at store locations are "rolled up" and
much of the necessary detail is lost.

5. Purple Pinkie Donut Project information (and downloadable forms) are available on the District 6780 website,
Facebook Page and in the District Newsletter.

Club Order Form

Purple Pinkie Day Flyer
No Donut Donation Form

Your Help is Needed in Louisiana for Disaster Relief
Recently HurricaneLaura ripped through Louisiana and caused widespread
damage and power outages. With their current problems of the COVID pandemic
adding to the challenges, recovery is difficult and the immediate needs are
many. The hurricane landed onshore in District 6200, which is the southern half
of Louisiana (excluding New Orleans), and then worked its way up the state
through District 6190, which is the northern half of Louisiana.

The Rotarians in Louisiana are experienced in disaster recovery. Their greatest
need in both districts is cash, which can use the money where they know it is
most needed in their communities. You and/or your club can help with financial

support.

For District 6200, you may send checks, payable to Rotary District 6200, to
Rotary District 6200 Foundation
c/o Frank Bradshaw
2266 S. College Road
Lafayette, LA 70508
Please make the following notation on the check: Disaster Relief Program � Laura. You can provide support by credit
card by visiting this website: rotary6200.org/hurricane-laura-donations.

To help District 6190, make checks payable to the Rotary Club of Shreveport Foundation, Inc. with the notation Laura
recovery. Mail checks to
Rotary Club of Shreveport Foundation Inc
c/o Judy Bellew
137 Norwood Street
Shreveport, LA 71105

Zones 30-31 Leadership Summit, Take Rotary By Storm, Set for October 10
Rotarians from District 6780 are invited to Take Rotary by Storm as they join Rotarians from 30 other districts in Rotary
Zones 30-31 at the 2020 Heart of America Leadership Summit to be held October 10. The summit will be virtual and open
to all Rotarians, not just district and club leaders.

Why It�s Worth Your Time! How It�s Different from Other Training!

This program offers a unique opportunity to

network online with other Rotarians;
get a quick, 20-minute overview of four key Rotary initiatives;
take a deeper, 60-minute dive into one of six specific areas of interest;
get a quick, 15-minute update on Rotary�s progress toward global Polio eradication;
hear a humorous and motivational message about Rotaract;
get new ideas on building your club�s membership;
hear from the Rotary International President-Elect Shekhar Mehta or Foundation Trustee Ian Risely;
get tips on leading your Rotary or work team through a crisis;
support our Zone service projects
and more, all without having to pay for registration, meals, travel or lodging!

The 2020 Virtual Summit was formerly called �Zone Institute�. It is designed to let Rotarians share information, build
connections, and exchange ideas about Rotary International and The Rotary Foundation. Read More

District Calendar of Important Events
Oct 3 � District Foundation, Membership, Public Image & Youth Service Seminar (virtual)
Oct TBD � monthly District-wide Facebook meeting
Oct 17 � PETS Orientation and Grants training make-up session (virtual)
Oct 20 � Dunkin� Purple Pinkie Day for Polio Eradication
Oct 24 � World Polio Day
Oct TBD� Rotary Leadership Institute Level III (virtual)

Oak Ridge Rotarians "Sew Good Masks"
The Rotary Clubs of Oak Ridge combined efforts with �Sew Good Mask Project Team� to make masks for adults and
children because there was a shortage of commercial masks available. Over 100 volunteers spent 40 hours sewing over
6,000 masks, which they gave to local non-profits, nursing homes, City of Oak Ridge, local doctor offices, and local
hospitals.

The Oak Ridge City Manager and Oak Ridge School Superintendent asked for additional PPE supplies, and PPE kits were
assembled for nine Oak Ridge Schools, 17 Anderson County Schools, three Clinton City Schools, one local private school,

and seven local non-profits. The kits included face shields, masks, safety
glasses, hand sanitizer, soap, wipes, disinfecting solution, paper towels,
contamination disposable bags and gloves.

As the project continued, the team made face shields for baseball caps for 95
elementary school children and 103 school bus drivers in Anderson County,
as well as for 86 eyeglass wearers and full-face shields for 30 adults. The
volunteers make 250 head coverings for Methodist Medical Center staff.

The team donated masks to the Free Medical Clinic of Oak Ridge, food banks
in Anderson County, the student store at Roane State Community College in
Oak Ridge, and Briceville Elementary School Food Program for students and
families.

Finally, the team developed an electronic bulletin board campaign for the month of August with pictures stressing the
need to follow five core measures to prevent COVID-19 infections and used Rotarians in the pictures. Over 45,000 Oak
Ridge workers and visitors had the opportunity to see bulletin board daily.

The Chattanooga Breakfast Club Invites Other Clubs to Join Their Project to Build
Latrines in Haiti
The Chattanooga Breakfast Rotary Club has been installing latrines in the mountain villages of Haiti since 2011 following
the big 2010 earthquake and the ensuing cholera epidemic. The club focuses on the children of Haiti, where one in five
children die before the age of five from some type of infectious disease, especially cholera. This year the club hopes to
install 25 to 35 latrines in Degendre, a small mountain village near Leogane, Haiti.

They typically install from 50 to 100 latrines in a mountain village, one per household, depending upon how many partner
clubs they can get to help.

Any club in the district may participate in this project at any level that they choose, This is an excellent opportunity for a
club to complete its international project. A club may take part in a variety of ways, from funding one or more latrines for
$500-$5000; travel to Haiti to inspect the quality of latrine construction; help audit the expenditures, which can be a bit
difficult; or perhaps just fund a latrine or two and then help call other clubs and/or churches for help.

Chattanooga Rotarians know they save lives with this project. For example, two years ago when inspecting the
construction progress on their latrines, their in-country partner from Children�s Nutrition Program saw a very sick baby
and her mother. Even though she did not want to do so, they talked her in to taking the child down the mountain to see
a doctor. The doctor said that if they had waited even one more week, the child would have died and the mother might
possibly have died as well! The Rotarians were able to intervene to help this child and this family. This is the kind of
difference they are making in Haiti every year. Read More

Livingston and Cookeville Clubs Help Feed Their Community
As was reportedin this newsletter last month, The Rotary Foundation announced a
program to provide disaster relief grants of up to $25,000 per district for COVID
related efforts. District 6780 was one of several hundred districts that applied for a
grant, and we recently received a grant for $25,000 as part of the third and final
round of allocations from The Rotary Foundation. PDG Jim Roxlo led the effort to
secure these funds.

The District 6780 application included an allocation of $6,250 each to the four
Feeding America food banks that serve the district. These "primary" food banks are
located in Nashville, Chattanooga, Maryville, and Kingsport and support many local
community food outlets.

In total, the Rotary Foundation provided over $20 million in disaster grants to districts around the world. Livingston was
the first drop site in that area. Working with Five Loaves Food Pantry, ten Rotarians from the Livingston and Cookeville
Clubs worked with the food pantry. Pictured are Livingston Club President Chris Speck and Cookeville Sunset Club
President Kelly McNeal along with Rotarians Tessa Lawson and Lori Richards.

Maryville Club Supports Habitat Fore! Humanity Golf Tournament

The Maryville Clubis once again supporting Habitat for Humanity at the 8th
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Annual Homes Fore! Humanity Golf Tournament on October 22. As a Gold
Sponsor, the club will provide volunteers to assist with the day's activities and
will send two teams of four golfers to participate in the event.

The tournament, sponsored by Atmos Energy, will take place at Lambert Acres
Golf Club in Maryville. It offers players 18 holes of golf including cart, 1st- and
2nd-place prizes for both flights, multiple closest-to-the-pin prizes, hole-in-one
prizes on multiple holes, door prize giveaways, and golfer goody bags. Lunch,

sponsored by Chick-Fil-A at Hunter's Crossing, is served prior to the challenging afternoon of golf and followed by an
awards ceremony, raffle drawings, and complimentary bar sponsored by Green Meadow Wine & Spirits.

All proceeds raised continue to directly support families who partner with Blount County Habitat for Humanity to achieve
strength, stability, and self-sufficiency through safe, affordable housing. Generous sponsors and donors have helped
Habitat build more than 160 new homes since 1991 and provide nearly 100 home repair projects each year for income-
qualified households.

Monteagle-Sewanee Rotary Club Hunger Walk
By Richard Woodruff Deutsch
Back in the Autumn of 2014, Monteagle-Sewanee Rotary Club (MSRC) President John Goodson brought up the idea of
planning an event that would raise money for local food banks. This event would be a community walk. Brilliant because
so long as a person was able to walk, she or he could participate. At this time, the "Hunger Games" movie franchise was
in full tilt, hence the name �Hunger Walk�: �The Hunger Walk, hunger is no game�. On its first try, it was successful
netting almost $9,000. During the first couple of years the revenue was approximately one third from the participants and
two thirds from our sponsors.

Over the years, the Hunger Walk has grown to netting approximately $25,000 per year. The sponsorship aspect has
increased to an average of 7:1 sponsorships to participants ratio. Why? Because the seriousness of food insecurity with
one�s neighbors is impossible to deny. Hunger in one�s own back ya rd in the USA is disheartening. The good that the
food banks do is beyond commendable. People, businesses, and corporations responded. Read More

Mt. Juliet Breakfast Club Promotes Literacy
The Mt. JulietBreakfast club received a district grant this year that has allowed it
to expand its literacy program from one school in 2019 to multiple schools in
2020. This year they have also partnered with other clubs in Mt. Juliet and
Lebanon to serve eight different elementary schools in Wilson County.

At each of the eight schools each first grader gets to pick from a small selection
of books each month, and the clubs provide that book to the child. The clubs are
proud of their partnership with Wilson County Schools and their work to promote
literacy by providing books to first graders.

Because of the COVID-19 virus, the distribution looks a little bit different from
what was originally planned. Club members cannot hand the books directly to
the students, but pictures of the students and teachers with smiles on their faces
prove that this is a great program. The Mt. Juliet Breakfast club is looking

forward to expanding to other area schools and continuing its partnership with the other Wilson County clubs.

Maryville Club Focuses on Positive Peace
As the incoming president the Maryville Rotary Club during the COVID-19 pandemic, President K.C. Williams wanted to
establish a clear direction to focus her club�s energy and resources during this time of social distancing, national political
division, and the resulting economic hardship being experienced by so many fellow community members.

After hearing District Global Grants Chair Jim Roxlo speak about the Rotary Positive Peace Academy and Rotary's
partnership with the Institute of Economics and Peace, she I knew immediately that she could use these pillars to guide
her club through a purposeful discovery of the Pillars of Peace as they exist in Blount County.

The guiding theme for the overall 2020-21 year is The Power of Choice in Opening Doors. It focuses on how having
limited choices impacts the development of a sustainable community in Blount County. She assigned each of the eight
Pillars of Positive Peace to a calendar month and built a program series across each month on the assigned pillar. The
remaining four months have each been assigned one of the following topics: The Power of Choice, The Rotary
Foundation, The Community Health Update, and The Year in Review.
Read More

Morristown Noon Club Honors Outstanding Members
On July 29the Morristown Noon Club held its Club Assembly. President Evan
Anderson led our meeting, during which he presenting awards to several club
members.

Twenty members received the $250 Club Member Award, as well as a few other
special awards. Conrad Brimhall (pictured center) received the Paul Harris Fellow
Award, and Carl Storms (right) received the Major Donor Level Two Award. Long-
time member Don Baldus (left) was presented with a special plaque recognizing his
50 years as a Rotarian. Join us in wishing these Rotarians a hearty �well done�
for their hard work and dedication!

The Fairfield Glade Club Presents Hippie Fest 2020
Whether you wantto relive your hippie days or just want to find out what your parents
were dancing to in 1969, join the Fairfield Glade Club at the Hippie Fest 2020 on
Saturday, October 24. The WannaBeatles, one of the top Beatles tribute bands in the
country, will entertain you with your favorite Beatles tunes plus others from the Summer
of Love in 1969.

Break out your bell-bottoms and tie-dyeds and wear your favorite hippie outfit to win a
prize for the best costume. The fun will begin at 3:00 PM (Central time) at the Square
on the corner of Peavine and Stonehenge in Fairfield Glade. Tickets are $15 in advance
or $20 at the gate.

This event is a fundraiser for the Fairfield Glade Club to support non-profits,
scholarships, and other causes. It is a rain-or-shine event with no refunds. Tickets are
available from any Fairfield Glade Rotarian or from their Facebook page:
www.facebook.com/fgmusicfestival.

Knoxville Rotaract Club to Host Pint Night Fundraiser
On September 24, The Knoxville Rotaract Club will host its fifth Annual Pint Night Fundraiser at Hexagon Brewing on
September 24 from 6:00 to 9:00 PM. Funds raised this year will be used to support Project Grad Knoxville, whose mission
is improving student achievement and graduation rates, college and career path readiness, and college completion rates.

Project GRAD Knoxville works to ensure academic and professional success for students in the Knoxville community.
Knoxville Rotaract will support projects such as college success care packages, a mentorship program, clothing closet and
food pantry.
Hexagon Brewing has both indoor and outdoor seating, with plenty of room for social distancing, and they have agreed to
donate a portion of every pint bought towards the cause! There will also be door prizes so make sure to stop by for your
chance to win!
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